
Mariachi Juvenil Azteca  

Parent Meeting Minutes                                                                                                           

for Tuesday, December 3, 2019 

 
Meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m.   
 

Discussion Items: 
 

Attendance: 

39 Parents in Attendance 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Mrs. Sital and Mrs. Gonzalez indicated that the Mariachi Account balance remained the same as there were no 

additional profits that came in the month of November.  Therefore, the balance remained at $7,173.59 as of 

11/5/19. 

Secretary’s Report: 

Mrs. Mary Garza, Secretary read the minutes for the previous November 5th meeting.  Parents were also 

informed that our Mariachi Booster Parent Meeting minutes can now be found online on our eemariachi.com 

webpage under BOOSTER tab.  Parents can also access and find the monthly parents newsletters on the 

Booster parent webpage along with our students’ picture gallery and upcoming meetings and events. 

New Business: 

Mrs. Martinez informed the parents that competing groups will be participating in a Sponsorship poster 

fundraiser as soon as posters come in.  Competing groups have already taken their pictures and are now just 

waiting for the photographer to complete.  Stay tuned for more information as far as price of posters and 

minimum donations.  Mrs. Martinez mentioned that our spring fundraiser will possibly be the Rocky Mountain 

Apple fundraiser in the Spring due to good profits in the fall.   

Upcoming Events: 

 Dec 13th - TAME Area Mariachi Contest (CFT Jr High & JV) in Valley View 

 Dec 14th - TAME Area Mariachi Contest (Varsity) in Valley View 

 Dec 19th – Mariachi Winter Concert 

 Jan 14th – Next Monthly Parent Booster Meeting           

Open forum was announced by Booster President Amanda Martinez but no additional items were discussed. 

Mr. David Flores made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Ruben Nava 2nd the motion.  Everyone was in favor and 

the motion was passed.  Meeting adjourned at 6:16 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Mrs. Mary Garza, E-E Mariachi Parent Booster Secretary                         


